


Parish Council
The Council meeting on 19 May probably broke a number of records for
turnout and length. The meeting lasted three hours but, we were rewarded
with  wine and cakes  at the end of the meeting.
Turnout was disappointing, but the numbers were enhanced by the
presence of Cornwall Councillor Daniel Pugh, our local MP’s parliamentary
assistant Chris Wilton, three members of Community Enterpises PL12 and
Tony Parry of the Saltash Hopper who brought his bus to the meeting
(parked outside) for villagers to inspect. Sadly, Newsletter rep, Allen Pack
was the only member of the public present.
Tony Parry gave a presentation on the potential uses for the Hopper
service, of which many of those present were unaware. It is available for
all ages, clubs, groups and societies, and can even be booked for nights
out. We hope to publish further details of this service in the next
Newsletter. Details of the Community Enterprise PL12 presentation are
reported elsewhere in this issue.
Visibility problems in Parish lanes, due to overgrown hedges, were
discussed. The need to delay the spring cut until flowers and the cycle of
hedgerow life had moved on, had to be balanced against the risk of traffic
accidents, the council heard. It was agreed to write to all those responsible
for maintaining roadside hedges to remind them of their responsibilities.
There was disappointing news about double white lines on the A388
between Homeleigh Cottages and the Sillaton turn off. The Highways
Authority is now denying they agreed to create these lines. They also now
appear to be back-tracking on their commitment to erect a safety barrier at
the bottom of Ziggaarson Hill. The Council will continue to press for these
matters to be completed.
The meeting heard that the new website, www.landulph.org.uk is now up
and running and Katherine Williams, Clerk to the Council, is the website
administrator. The website has pages concerning local history, official
Council minutes and, of course, copies of the Landulph News. All Parish
organisations, clubs and associations are encouraged to give Katherine
Williams their contact details and, if appropriate, links to their own
websites, for inclusion on the site.
The police have reported that oil has been stolen from a tank in Landrake
and advise that exposed tanks in Landulph should be made secure.
There was also discussions on the latest moves by the owners of The
Crooked Spaniards Inn and the development of the Solar Park, which are
reported on more fully elsewhere.
Councillor Reg Price reported that the introduction of the Mobile Shop had
been delayed due to a major failure in its generator for the refrigeration
plant on its first outing.  It has now been repaired and will be visiting LMH
& Coombe Lane Tuesday mornings (see diary in this edition for details )



Hall Bookings
As the under fives are in the New Room the main hall is available for hire
on Monday and Tuesday mornings and some Tuesday afternoons.
Please contact Nikki Gill, the booking clerk, for details.
The toddler group uses the Main Hall on Thursday mornings but it is free
on Thursday afternoons or Friday afternoons.
Committee Meeting
The next management committee meeting is on Wednesday, June 4 at
7.30pm.  At this meeting we will be discussing the WW1 commemoration
in November, winter afternoon talks and a possible Bowls tournament.
Broadband
There is free Wi-Fi available at the Memorial Hall.
Wheelchair
There is a wheelchair available for the us of Parish residents and their
relatives. This can be hired for a small sum.  If you wish to make use of
this please contact either Nikki Gill or Jo Butcher.
Booking clerk: email address is landulphhall@gmail.com
Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee

                       New plans for the Crooked Spaniards
The owners of the Crooked Spaniards Inn, Tony and Sandra Arnold, are
about to unveil new plans for development of the site following the failure
of their appeal against the refusal of their last proposals last year. In March
this year a Pre-Planning Application was lodged on the Cornwall Planning
Website but no details were available. These will be at least the fourth set
of plans to be put forward since they bought the Inn.
Mr and Mrs Arnold have appointed new consultants and architects to work
on the revised proposals. At its recent meeting the Parish Council was told
by Chairman, Councillor Gerry Stevenson, that he had been asked to
attend a private briefing with the Arnolds and their team but councillors
insisted that any meeting should be with all the democratically elected
Parish representatives. The purpose of such a meeting would be to hear
the current thinking of the developers on how to address the reasons for
refusal detailed in the Planning Inspectors report on last year’s application.
This would be followed by full public consultation with parishioners.  Watch
this space and the Cornwall Council
Planning Website: http://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications
- application reference PA14/02696.



Landulph Under Fives

colour

We’ve now furnished and moved into our new room which is a wonderful
play and learning environment and now open from 9am on preschool
mornings.  This term the children will be looking closely at mini-beasts and
insects as well as learning about the lifecycles of birds and frogs.  They’ll
be exploring Spring time and learning about the days of the week along
with measuring time in simple ways.
Children moving up to school in September
have been invited to go up to school weekly
from the beginning of June. These
afternoons will provide children with the
opportunity to get used to the school setting,
sit in the classroom, work in the school
garden and see the other children at the
school.
Thank you to all who came along to support
the Easter Egg Hunt, it was great to see so
many of you enjoying yourselves and to
showcase the new preschool room.  The day
was a huge success with 48 eggs found and
a whopping £220 raised for the preschool!
Thank you to Jo and Carly for organising
such a fantastic day!

Mylee after the Easter Egg Hunt

Administrator




Meinhard Holler

Rebekka Hartmann and Caroline Bergius

Local and international artists are coming to Landulph Parish Church for
recitals in June. First on stage is the accomplished and well
regarded South West Chamber Choir who will be performing madrigals
and partsongs with a summer theme on Saturday 7 June, starting at
7.30pm. Included in the programme will be folksongs arranged by the
choir’s Music Director, Stephen Trahair and some cabaret numbers – truly
a programme for all tastes. Tickets: £7 in advance (wegottickets.com) or
£8 at the door, under 16s free.
Tel: 01752 847546 for details

Later in the month, Sunday 22 June at
6pm, the internationally renowned trio of
Rebekka Hartman (violin), Caroline
Bergius (harpsichord) and Meinhard Holler
(cello), will be performing trios and solos by
Bach, Handel and Buxtehude. This is a
rare opportunity to hear music of the
highest quality on our own doorstep.
Advanced booking is recommended.
Tickets cost £10 in advance (Tel: 01752
847546) or £12 on the door. Under 16s get
in free.

Money raised at both these concerts goes towards the Church Fabric
Fund.

Top performers come to Landulph

Administrator




Electric Fields



Anyone driving into the parish down Ziggarson Hill, or driving out of the
parish past Wayton, cannot have failed to have noticed the large Solar
Park that has sprung up at North Wayton. But, what’s it all about?
Well, the site covers an area of some 41.5 acres and its generating
capacity, when it becomes operational, is stated to be some 7MW (mega
watts) with an estimated annual output of 7.35MWh mega watt hours),
equivalent to the needs of 1,488 houses in Cornwall. With a population of
around 500 souls I would estimate the total number of dwellings in the
parish to be in the region of 300, so that’s nearly 5 times the total electrical
requirement for the parish.
Planning consent for the development was granted on 8 April 2013. That
consent is ‘temporary’ and lasts for a period of 25 years after which the
panels must be decommissioned and dismantled. The operator of the
installation is a company called KS SPV21 Limited, a wholly owned
subsidiary of a German company Kronos Solar Projects GmbH. Very little
in the way of objections were raised at the planning stage although I
suspect some failed to appreciate just how large the development was
going to be, and the visual impact it would have on the surrounding area.
One might be tempted to question why we have such a large development
which is forecast to generate 5 times our need. One answer is that there is
something else in this for us, the parish. As part of the planning conditions,
a unilateral undertaking was given by the applicants whereby the
applicants would either furnish any buildings owned by the parish with
solar panels or provide a lump sum payment of £30,000. Not surprisingly,
given the lack of suitable buildings owned by the parish, the Parish Council
elected for the latter.
These monies are to be held by Cornwall Council for the benefit of the
parish of Landulph. There is some debate over whether there are any
restrictions as to usage. The unilateral undertaking itself is unclear. The
key issue is that the funding must be used for the benefit of the parish as a
whole, and this has to be agreed with Cornwall Council before they will
release the funds.  I understand that the Parish Council would welcome
opinions from all sections of the community as to the sort of project which
might benefit the community as a whole. Suggestions for good ways to
spend the money should be sent to the Parish Clerk, Katherine Williams.
For me, the one unanswered question is, given the Law of Physics which
states that the total energy of an isolated system cannot change, does the
proliferation of these solar parks make the world an imperceptibly darker
place?
Tim Clarke



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

NATHAN LEE
LANDSCAPING, GARDENING

AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07855 087022

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



We need your advice...
Landulph Film Club runs eight monthly screenings over the winter months
and seems to be enjoyed by the 30 or more regulars. We are puzzled that
not more people come along to enjoy the social evenings of films,
refreshments and meeting friends. Can you help us with this puzzle?

What films or types of films would like to see that we are not showing?

      What films or types of films have we been showing that you’d prefer
 not to see?

Would you prefer to see recent films which you have missed, rather
than older films?

What titles would you particularly like to see?

What is your favourite film of them all?

We’d really like to know how to attract a bigger audience, so we’re asking
you for your views. Please give us your inputs as we plan the programme
for the 2014 – 2015 season. More about this in the next newsletter.
Thanks from the Film Club.
Please reply to
mortonmacleod@doctors.org.uk tel no 01752 846520 or call or leave a
note at 2 Coombe Lane, Cargreen, by 14 June if possible.

Landulph Film Club

                                 Memorial tree for Les Clark
Over 20 people gathered in the Church car park on Saturday 29th March
to dedicate a tree planted in memory of Les Clark by his family and fellow
bell ringers. Roger Desborough led a touching service of dedication, after
which the bells were rung in Les's honour. Les was Tower Captain at
Landulph church from 1966 until his death last year and he encouraged
and instructed many ringers during this time. Anyone thinking of taking up
bell ringing at Landulph should contact the current Tower Captain Terry
Darke on 01752 846040. We are really short of ringers, so don't be shy
and keep the bells pealing at our church!



Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Modile 07790842227

www.servicecare-.co.uk

                                     Summer Outings for Gardeners

The Gardening Club is now in summer mode with monthly
outdoor visits. On a sunny evening in May we visited the
garden of Middlewood House at Berriowbridge on the
River Lynher.  The drive back was particularly spectacular
with a huge full moon appearing just behind Kit Hill.
We plan to drive south-west on 11 June to Hidden Valley
Gardens and Nursery, near Par, in the morning and Waye
Cottage, Lerryn in the afternoon.  Both these gardens are
more summery and described as ‘cottage gardens’.   We

will meet at the Memorial Hall to car-share at 9 for 9.15 but this will be
confirmed.
In July, on the 11th, at 6pm, Rose and Neil Cradick have invited members
(plus a guest if they want) to Tamara to see their cherry orchard.  There
won't be a meeting during August but I hope you'll be relaxing in your
gardens!
Jen Hambly



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Information for Newcomers
The Saltash Health Centre holds a
surgery in the Memorial Hall on
Friday mornings from 10.45am. If
you wish to attend, please ring the
Health Centre before 10.00 am and
ask for the Cargreen surgery. The
doctor on duty will bring your
records. If you need transport there
is a voluntary car service, details of
which are in your Newsletter under
Doctors Car Rota or on the village
noticeboards.
Any problems please ring
Shirley Kitney 846808

               Did you realise!
That you could have a light lunch
twice a month on alternate
Wednesdays at a very reasonable
price? On the first Wednesday in
the month the Methodist school
room is open for a ‘Soup, Sweet &
Coffee’ lunch at 12 noon for just £4.
The third Wednesday in each
month the Rectory Room is open
for a ‘Pasty, Sweet & Coffee’ lunch
at 12 noon for just £3.
Whether you are a church/chapel
goer or not these functions are
pleasant and friendly gatherings.
So why not come along and
sample these lunches: see the
Diary for dates.
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                                Landulph School News
Farewell to Mrs Yull
As many of you may be aware Mrs Yull retires at the end
of this term after 25 years with Landulph School, we shall
all be very sorry to see her leave and I am sure that you
would like to join us in wishing her a long and happy
retirement. We are also looking forward to getting to know
Mrs Yull’s replacement, Miss Florence Neeves, who has
just been appointed following a rigorous selection process,
and will be in school for various events over the remainder
of the summer term.
We were thrilled to learn that two of our teams have secured places in the
national final of the Jaguar Cars in Motion competition, which is now in its
12th season. Mr Jones from Saltash.net visits a number of local primary
schools for a number of weeks and works with pupils to create a virtual
racing car, using a variety of mathematical tasks, in an effort to win a
series of races. Congratulations go to Jamie, Nathan, Matt & Jonny who
will be representing our school. The final takes place at the National
Heritage Centre, Warwickshire on Wednesday 25 June where our pupils
will compete against 14 other schools.
After half-term we are looking forward to our pupils competing in a Primary
Schools Hockey tournament organised by Marjon. The pupils have been
practicing hard learning hockey this term in the free after school hockey
club run by Mr Arundell.
Marie Beaven-Smith
Secretary
01752 845572

                                             Small Parish – big funds
A coffee morning organized by the Cargreen Cancer Research UK
Fundraising Committee in May raised over £750.This was a great sum
from a small community.
The committee would like to thank all who came, made cakes, donated
bric a brac, bought raffle tickets and drunk coffee and ate Mary's delicious
cakes. Left over plants, books and bric-a-brac were sold later at a car boot
sale.
Our next fundraiser is on Sunday 28 September at Landulph Memorial
Hall. We plan to do a Ploughman's lunch followed by delicious puddings.
Gaye Braund and the committee.



                     Landulph Would Welcome A Woman Priest
At its last meeting members of the Landulph Parochial Church Council
officially voted to welcome the ministry of a woman priest both presiding at
a service of Holy Communion and fulfilling the role of incumbent or priest
in charge. The PCC unanimously rescinded what are helpfully called
Resolutions A and B which called for only male candidates.
Although there is no immediate prospect of an appointment, our new
Rector will be resident in Calstock and responsible for our benefice of
Landulph Pillaton St Dominik and St Mellion and that of Calstock,
Harrowbarrow and Gunnislake – quite an undertaking. But it is hoped that
a ‘house for duty’ will be provided when the current St Mellion
Rectory is developed.    A house for duty is just that:  the Church of
England will provide a house for a priest in return for his or her ministry in
support of the incumbent.   In Landulph we have prepared our
Statement of Needs, painting a picture of life in Landulph parish and the
particular gifts we would seek in a new incumbent. Meanwhile, despite the
current lack of a parish priest, two services take place in the
combined Benefice each Sunday as listed on the village notice boards.
The PCC is very grateful to our Readers and local retired clergy for
continuing to minister to us, and to friends of the church who help us in
practical ways – grass and hedge cutting, drain unblocking etc, as well as
church cleaning and flower arranging.   Two trees have been planted
recently in the grassy area beside the church car park, in memory of Les
Clark and John Barrett, and we are grateful to Roger Desborough for
taking the ceremonies that accompanied the plantings.
If you could spare a little time to help maintain and support your parish
church in any way, would like to plant a tree in memory of a loved one or
have a request for a baptism, wedding or funeral, please get in touch with
the Churchwardens, Richard Hosking or Nigel Johnson.

                                           Help the Fête
The village Fête will be held on Saturday 16 August. The fine weather
option is for the event to be held on the grass in the church car park
although last year’s wet weather alternative, squashed up in the church,
was great fun.  Any offers of ideas or help would be most warmly
welcomed.  Please give them to Churchwardens Richard Hosking, Tel:
846873, or Nigel Johnson, Tel: 841520.



                                  Show us what you can do!
Now is the time to start practicing your party pieces for the annual Village
Night at the Landulph Festival of Music and the Arts. Whether you’re
young or old, a solo performer or a group, the evening needs your
particular talents to add to the variety acts on this special night. Use the
summer to brush up your comedy routine or dance numbers, musical
pieces or humorous recitations and make a date for Saturday 11 October.
You name it – the village wants it.
Contact impresario and compere Nigel Johnson to discuss your
contribution to the fun by calling 01752 841520 or email
hawkridgestates@aol.cco.uk
Headline events at this year’s Festival, which runs from 2 to 12 October,
include the premier of a new work by the innovative film music group,
Wurlitzer, international violin duo Retorica, jazz combo Ain’t Misbehavin’
and, for younger parishioners, a Mad Hatter’s Tea Party. More details will
be announced in the next Newsletter.

                                    Time to join the 100 Club
The Landulph Memorial Hall 100 Club is a monthly raffle with prizes
currently of £20, £14 and £9 each month. It costs just £1 per month to join
and the profits go towards the upkeep
fo the Hall. The  more people who
join the larger the prizes can be so
it’s an easy and fun way to help the
hall.
If you would like to become a
member please contact Carolyn
Pickard, Rose Cottage, Fore Street,
Tel: 01752 848983; email
cjnorth67@btinternet.com.
Raffle raises big money
Thanks to all of you who generously
bought tickets and helped raise a
fantastic £515 towards the Next
Generation room at the Landulph
Memorial Hall.  Congratulations to all
the prize winners especially Mavis
Edmonds who won the top prize of
£100.
Carolyn Pickard



Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

COACH EXCURSIONS 2014

21 JUNE  EXMOUTH TO EXETER CANAL
   CRUISE
5 JULY   SOUTH WEST AND WALES
   TRUCK FEST 3 COUNTIES SHOW
   GROUND
1 AUG  DARTMOOR ZOO
13 AUG  BRITISH FIREWORK
   CHAMPIONSHIPS PLYMOUTH
30-31 AUG  BLANDFORD STEAM FAIR
5-7 SEPT  BURGHLEY HORSE TRIALS

3 DAYS HALF BOARD
9 SEPT   WIDECOMBE FAIR
5 OCT  ROSEMORE APPLE DAY
8 OCT  GOOSEY FAIR
Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches

also available
FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES

PLEASE CALL
01208 77989 or  01208 72669

www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



                          In Memory of Winter and Praise of Spring
Those wet and windy days that held us indoors most of the winter, or
soaked and froze us to the marrow, are now mostly memories which have
kindly presented us with piles of warming logs, and a perfect, lush green
spring.
On one heart stopping fearful night of deepest low pressure, with the wind
and rain horizontally howling in from the south west, and the tide flowing in
fast, just about high water, we fought our way along the lane to the next
door’s gate. Battling down to the river we found the water pounding over
the small quay and sprawling itself in gigantic waves up, over and passed
the grass. The visibility was minimal, and the noise appalling when out of
the deluge a small rowing boat came hurtling past and flew up along the
edge of the river. With all elements at least in a favourable direction, the
occupant, rowing with calm and determined furry, seemingly in control,
disappeared in the blink of an eye into the howling, watery night.   Was it
you?   We’d like to know because we looked out for up-turned boats and
dead rowers for days, but never heard or saw a thing. Have you any
ideas?
Now that spring’s here with a greater abundance of flowers than ever, our
lane is a perfect picture of blue, pink, yellow and white, and that uplifting
green of spring. The garden is full of birds, dashing around feeding their
young; the house martins making their mud huts under the eaves and the
swallows in the wood shed doing the same. Out on the river a lot of the
birds have left us to nest elsewhere to be replaced on Friday nights by the
CYC cadets dotting the river with their colourful sails dashing up and down
trailing the sound of their laughter.
The joggers are out jogging and the walkers out walking and the village
dogs are visiting with their folk. Then the children and I pack up our
breakfast and head out to Egypt Bay, taking it in turns to row and eating
our stores long before we land in Devon.
It’s so lovely to be ‘through’ and out into spring. Best of all we have the
whole summer in front of us. Let it be a good one, please. Liz Dunn

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (in-
cluding electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Friendly, reliable,Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder .....reasonable local builder .....

12 years experience,
no job too small

Your Local Estate Agents
Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise
we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage
with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

FOR A FREE VALUATION
Telephone us on 01752 850440
www.henningsmoir.com

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Register your musical interest now!

We would like to set up a register of all the
musical groups within the village, so that people
could liaise with each other and would be very
useful if someone is looking for a group to play
for an event or perhaps they might want to join
in with one of the group.
Hopefully this will then go onto the Parish
website.
Sylvia Bedbrook
Tel: 01752 844519



Next edition copy date is 15 July but earlier would be even better
Please contact a Group member for more details

Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain  01752 847546  Becky Reep   01752 8408151
Tim Clarke   01752 842388  Reg Rice (Diary only) Medano@talktalk.net
Allen Pack    01752 842012
The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  jamesdjermain@aol.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member
Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
� Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
� Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
� Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
� Removal of spyware and viruses
� Recovery of lost data
� Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
� Advice offered on purchase of hardware
� Training offered to groups or individuals
� Server solutions for small businesses
� Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround        Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support

Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787    Mobile:07973 344912  or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815    Mobile: 07970 773819

www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

Outdoor Theatre
Wuthering Heights Wed. 25th June   7.30pm
Romeo and Juliet Thurs. 31st July    7.30pm
*Robin Hood            Thurs. 28th August  6pm
*Children’s show. Tickets on sale. Booking essential.

Friends of Pentillie
Become a Friends of Pentillie member for only £12 annually.
Includes exclusive access to the gardens, discounts & many
more benefits!

Afternoon Teas
Book a delicious full afternoon tea at Pentillie Castle this summer!
(subject to availability)

Contact us for more details:
 01579 350044 www.pentillie.co.uk

Pentillie Castle, St Mellion, Cornwall, PL12 6QD


